
By Dan Martell
Bar Hours for the Branch are as follows: Sunday, Monday, Tues-

day- CLOSED; Wednesday 4:30PM to 10:00PM; Thursday 4:30PM to
10:00PM; Friday 3:00PM to 12:00AM; Saturday 4:00PM to 10:00PM.

Groups looking to book space can pick up rental applications
at the Bar.

Friday Night Suppers are finished for the summer months. See
you in the fall.

Executive Meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of the month and
General Meetings the 4th Tuesday of the month. No General Meet-
ings for July or August.

With the Friday Night Suppers over until the fall months it is
time to pass along a thank you from Branch 106 to Ann and Curtis
Millen of Millen Farms Ltd., Little Dyke for all their help over the
summer and fall months in providing Branch 106 with strawber-
ries and blueberries for a variety of homemade desserts that went
along with the carrots and turnips your farm provided for the main
course. Ann and Curtis, thank you very much, it is greatly appreci-
ated.

It all starts on Thursday morning when the peelers show up
and start getting the carrots, turnip and potatoes ready for Friday
evening. To all of you (too many to list), thank you very much. Your
help is greatly appreciated.

On to Friday and the cooks and their helpers, thank you for all
your hard work. To the servers and the waiters, it can’t be done
without you, thank you! To the people who man the door, thank
you. To the cleanup crew and the dish washers (pot wolloper),
thank you!

It takes a lot of people and a lot of hard work and dedication
for these suppers to enjoy the success they have enjoyed. To all
the people who have supported the suppers thank you very much
for your support over the year. It is/was truly appreciated.

Village Follies would also like to pass along a huge thank you
to all who helped in the kitchen for the six nights of Dinner The-
atre and to those who attended the shows.

The Friday Night Dart League closed out another successful
year with their year ending banquet, which consisted of salads,
rolls, BBQ steak and pork chops and I want you to know it was
some tasty, thanks to the BBQ skills of Ron Eastcott, Jim Totten and
Norm Eastcott.

The salads were provided by Audrey Gallagher and Debbie
Buchanan and they were great. Marcia Eastcott did the marinating
and it was just awesome. Thank you to all who did their thing, it
was simply great. Oh yes, before I forget, thank you to Joanie for
the rolls.

The finals standings and individual stats were in last month’s
edition of The Shoreline Journal and all winners were rewarded fi-
nancially.

The Most Improved Player Trophy’s (The Presidents Awards)
were won by Debbie Buchanan and Owen Slack. 

A special thank you is passed along to the clean-up crew, who
did a great job.

Special guests of the banquet were President Bobby Pash and
Tracy Colpitts.

In talking with a lot of players they all say it was a fun-filled
year with a lot of laughs. Hopefully we will see you all back in the

fall for the 2018-19 season. (Thanks Skipper for all your stats
throughout the year).

Hold the phone, stop the press! A hole-in-one has been
recorded at the Debert Golf Course and Bob Freeman recorded
his ace on hole #3.

The Branch has a 52-inch floor model TV for sale and it can be
had for a good price.

The Debert Military Historical Society is now selling tickets on
a handmade queen size quilt valued at $250. Tickets are $2 each
or 3 for $5. Proceeds will go to support the upkeep of the Mu-
seum.

Anyone wanting a few tickets on the quilt please give Irene
Gratto, Dave Stewart or Danny Martell a call. They have a few to
sell.

The stats for the Wednesday Night Crib League are as follows:
1st Place- Jim Weatherby and Dave Kaye 1708; 2nd Place- Les Ful-
ton and Mike Manley 1832; 3rd Place- Marcia Eastcott and Earl Har-
vey 1888. Most Winning Nights- Jim and Dave; Most Hidden Scores-
Loyis and Loyal Crocker with 6; Highest Hand- Norm Eastcott has
28; 24 hands, there really has been 48- Jess Thompson and Earl Har-
vey lead the way in this category, they have five each. The Surf &
Turf Banquet will be held on the 6th of June. (Thanks Earl).

Happy Birthday wishes for May are passed along to Ralph
Campbell, Mae MacDougall, Sue Taylor, Alfred Matthews, Virginia
(Silver Cross Mother) Roberts, Shirley Lewis, Victor Gillie, Mike
Glen, and Phyllis McCully.

Happy Anniversary wishes for May are passed along to Gloria
and Ralph Campbell, Mandy Slack and Chris Alexander, Phyllis and
Gordon McCully, Annette (Jo) and Steve Williams and congratula-
tions are passed along to Mr. and Mrs. Alex Martell (nee Franker)
who were wed on Saturday, May 19th. Now the Royal couple can
say hey, we got married on the same day as the Martells. Lisa and
Alex may happiness follow you all your lives.

Please don’t forget to thank a Veteran, it is because of their sac-
rifices, we are able to enjoy our freedom and our country.

Please say a prayer for our troops who are serving in foreign
countries and their families.
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No Where Road
will be returning to rock Onslow this year along with a

special appearance on stage by Jonathan Torrens!

Onslow Rocks 
for Charity 2018

8:30 - 1:00am 

Central Colchester Junior High School 
June 23rd

19 and over

This year half of the proceeds will be donated to 
Miranda Pickrem and her son to help fund a trip to Disney

World. Miranda is an amazing person who has recently been
diagnosed with terminal cancer.

Tickets are $15 at the door. 
(No advance ticket sales) 

Silent auction and 50/50 draws.
New this year is the food truck 

rally in the parking lot.

Mervil Rushton 
House Movers

4449 Rte. 204,
RR #3, Amherst, NS  B4H 3Y1

(902) 447-2067

Do you have a lighthouse 
you need moved?

• Houses and cottages raised
• Foundations installed
• Cottages raised and leveled
• We move mini homes

We buy and sell buildings 
to be moved.

(Instead of going to the expense of tearing

down, contact us and we will move it).

EMAIL: mervilrushtonhousemovers@hotmail.com

Mervil Rushton House MoversWe raise and move 
anything anywhere!

By Christine Urquhart 
Church Services for the month of June are all at 10 am and all at

Debert United. We will have amalgamated as of July 1st and will then
be called “Cobequid United, Upper Londonderry Pastoral Charge”. 

Our Presbytery appointed Minister Rev. Carolyn Rushton will
be away Sunday June 3rd and June 10th for vacation (possible
the whole month of June).  If you need to reach her, in an emer-
gency, you can call her cell phone: 902-324-0037. 

On June 9, the Noel Sunday School has invited our Upper Lon-
donderry Pastoral Charge Sunday School to a
picnic at Victoria Park at 2 pm. They will be
meeting their pen pals from
their Sunday School. They are to pack a bag

lunch and be ready for
some fun! Sounds great to
me! Don’t forget sunscreen
and bug spray!

March Church Services

Debert Legion NotesPHOTO FEATURE
The 34TH Truro Sport Heritage Awards were presented

in a gala event held at the Best Western Glengarry.
Host Bruce Rainnie, Executive Director of the Nova

Scotia Sport Hall of Fame and former host of the CBC
News emceed the event, Sunday, March 4th, 2018.

Volunteering is important. Robert MacDonald was presented
the volunteer award from Chris Guinan, representing,

award sponsor, CIBC Wood Gundy.

TSHS

Volunteer
Robert MacDonald

Robert is a tireless volunteer and exemplifies the spirit of
sport and fair play. He encourages the players to be the best
they can be whilst emphasizing having fun. He wants the chil-
dren in the community to have quality experiences and does
what he can to make that happen. He builds relationships
with the children he coaches and makes them feel special.

Robert coaches in West Colchester and was the head
coach of both the PeeWee C and Novice intermediate hockey
teams and moved on to be the head the coach for both the
PeeWee C and Atom C teams. This responsibility puts him on
the ice six times a week.

He also serves as a member of the Executive in the West
Colchester Minor Hockey Association.  He is also the Minor
Hockey Ice Manager which means he is in charge of sched-
uling ice times for all teams in the hockey association, a huge
job.  As well, as treasurer of the West Colchester Arena, he is
not only responsible for keeping track of expenses; he also
writes cheques and pays bills.

His record speaks for itself as he has dedicated himself to
the children of Colchester County.


